
MINUTES 

 
September 9, 2019 

 

Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were James Drum, Larry Hoke , Marty Brennan and Attorney Kerwin. 
 
Marty Brennan complained about the noise coming from Koppy’s Propane business located 
across from him.  Noise is from the back-up alarms on the trucks and occurs in the very early 
hours of the morning.  Chairman Shuttlesworth stated that the board would look into the 
problem. 
 
Correspondence received (1) Commonwealth Code Insp. Service – UCC Service; 920 Tri-County 
Regional Planning – Nomination for board member; (3) Dauphin Cty Com & Econ Dev – Block 
Grant program; (4) Liquid Fuels Audit – Jan 1, 2017 – Dec 31, 2018, No Findings;  
(5) Ltr, M. Pluswick – Reply to Board’s letter. 
 
Road resurfacing of W. Broad St. – Completed, contract papers & payment to be completed. 
Bridge Deck replacement Orange St. – Detour agreement & Plan approved, to start in 2020 
State Route 209 “No Passing Zone” – Double lines painted to Lykens borough 
Roadwork for 2019 – Cold patch and trimming to continue 
Achenbach sewer hood-up – Pending action by Wms Boro Authority 
Heisey Property, 834 W. Market St. – Placard by Light-Heigle as uninhabitable 
Additional shoulder work completed per request from rural mail carrier 
 
Vacancy for Temporary Employee – Has been advertised with cut-off Oct. 4, 2019. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried. 


